ETTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
11 September 2023
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Sleight, Stott, and Yeo.

Ward Councillor Wilcock was also in attendance.
4 members of the public were also present.

Apologies were received from Councillors Horton 

Public Forum

A resident attended the meeting to request that comments submitted by the Parish Council with regards to a planning application should be amended.  The Parish Council agreed to review the request.
60/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
61/23 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 10 July 2023 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
62/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock highlighted three motions passed by East Riding of Yorkshire Council; to write to the Secretary of State for Transport to call on the Rail Delivery Group not to proceed with the planning railway station ticket office closures, to call on the Government to removed permitted development rights for telegraph poles for broadband infrastructure, and to write to the Government to make clear concerns regarding the pay offer made to nurses and other health professionals.  Devolution negotiations were still ongoing, with a full consultation planned on the outcome.  Councillor Wilcock confirmed that he had asked for the planning application for land to the rear of 97 Main Street to be considered by Committee. 
63/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Community Payback Team had confirmed they would paint the pond fence.  The Clerk would arrange for pain and supplies to be purchased.  The resurfacing of Church Way was expected to take place after the school summer holidays.  The ERYC planning enforcement officer confirmed that outstanding cases were still being discussed with relevant land owners / developers.  Neighbourhood watch stickers had been obtained for circulation in the village.  ERYC had advised that the Gardham Road hedge would be cut back after September.  The replacement litter picking equipment had been received and were being held by Councillor Stott.  There had been no interest so far in the vacant Councillor positions, but there had been good interest in the community bird box initiative.  ERYC had advised that there had been no material changes to road safety on the bridge at Cherry Burton road, and that there was a good safety record, and so it was considered there was no need to change any signage.  
64/23 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Holmes had received complaints regarding dog fouling on Chantry Lane from the Hunt.  He had raised this directly with the Hunt, who had apologised, saying it was difficult to keep on top of all the mess, and that they would take steps to clear up.  Councillor Holmes advised that a resident had also raised concerns about over grown trees and their proximity to telephone lines.  The Clerk had been asked to discuss with ERYC.

65/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. ERYC – Cllr Wilcock advising request made to call 23/01311/PLF called in for scrutiny to Eastern Area Planning Committee

ii. ERYC - New single point of contact for Parish Councils 

iii. Hornsea 4 – Consent Order made by the Secretary of State 

iv. Hedgehogs R Us - Hedgehog highway scheme

v. ERYC - Gardham Road hedges will be cut after September.

vi. ERYC - Community Governance Review Recommendations

vii. ERYC - Road closures, Tuesday 19th September

viii. Humberside Police - Beverley Rural Update

ix. ERYC - Communities and Environment Town and Parish Council events

x. Resident - Dog Fouling

xi. ERYC - Highways maintenance works, include - Cherry Burton Road / Etton Road, Moor Hill (B1248)

xii. Various, Invite to light Beacon and read tribute, 9:15pm 6th June, D-Day 80 

ii) that the Parish Council would make preparation for D-Day commemorations next year, potentially inviting the local fish and chip van to tie into the fish and chip theme of the national event.

66/23 COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REIVEW RECOMMENDATIONS – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had shared it community governance review for final consultation.  It recommended the number of Etton Parish Councillors should be reduced from 9 to 7 at the next election, to meet a national standard on councillor / population ratio.  It also recommended that that boundary with Cherry Burton Parish Council should be amended so that Gardham became part of Etton Parish, as it was considered likely that the Gardham community felt more closely aligned with Etton. 
Resolved – That Parish Council had no objections to the report.

67/23 POND LANDSCAPING – The meeting discussed the work to date with Etton Pond, noting that the removal of the build-up of mulch has revealed the water level, and this was likely to rise and fall during winter and summer months.  Grass and wildflower seed had been planted and the pond had been left over summer to see the results.  Some seed had taken, but some had been overgrown by weeds, which had not been cut back over summer to avoid disturbing nesting birds.  Councillor Holmes had consulted a local landscaper, and it was agreed that he would meet with Councillor Stott to discuss next steps.  It was noted that the FCC fund was still open if additional funding was required, although there were set bidding windows which was likely to mean a 3 – 6 month application process.
68/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· Clerk - Neighbourhood Watch Signs - £6.35, Replacement Litter Pickers £45.87, Lifebuoy – £344.99

· Glasdons - Coronation Bench - £847.65

· Rackhams - Internal Audit - £282
ii) and that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey –September and October Salary - £107.92
· HMRC - £71.20
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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